Greetings to Stainton Church Members and Friends of Stainton Church


Welcome to the weekly e-News for Friday 20th November 2020. We hope you are well and keeping safe, and are surviving the latest Covid19 lockdown. If you need any practical support please do get in touch.
Clergy Support
If you need the support of a Priest please do contact Revd Claire Todd:
Phone: 01642-294582; E-mail: revtoddy@gmail.com

Claire's day off is Friday; if you ring her then you can leave a message on her answer-phone and she can return your call.

Claire's Comments
Christ is King:

whether it is the end of the beginning or the beginning of the end

So here we are, the last week in the year of the church; a week when we commemorate the “Feast of Christ the King”. In Matthew’s Gospel (25:31-end) we are left with a either a stark or encouraging manifesto from Jesus, depending on not whether you see yourself as a sheep or a goat, rather how God sees you. This is Jesus’ last big proclamation before his arrest and crucifixion, about the end times. The time when Christ Jesus will come again in glorious majesty to draw his people to himself to inherit the new kingdom, when heaven and earth will merge as one, joined together as inseparable, overlapping and interlocking spheres of God’s incredible creation, with Jesus on the throne of his glory.

To inherit this kingdom, which was prepared from the foundation of the world, Jesus defines a practical précis, including feeding the hungry, assuaging thirst, welcoming the stranger, clothing the naked, caring for the sick visiting those in prison. These needs present themselves in various guises, from the homeless and destitute, to those with mental health problems, and those who are or feel imprisoned in various ways. To care for the need of others is to care for Jesus himself, as he cares for each and every one. Being a Christian involves a Trinitarian tri-fold approach: 
· first and fore-most worshipping God the Father; 
· then through our worship and prayer, serving God in Christ Jesus, which manifests itself through serving others, through the presence of the Holy Spirit in His love for us and our love for Him; and 
· then offering this all back to God in love for His glory.
As we embark on the end of this church year, a year which has been unique and unexpected, a year in which we perhaps need God more than ever, and yet a year in which God’s presence has very much remained with us, let us look to the future with hope, expectation and a renewed energy and vision of what it means to be a Christian and to be the Church. And let us be encouraged by each other’s and our own generosity in the various ways we can continue to contribute to or care for those in need.

Revd. Claire Todd
 Sunday services
This coming Sunday, 22nd November 2020, is the Sunday before Advent; it is also the "Feast of Christ the King". The Gospel reading is the "Parable of the Sheep and the Goats" taken from Matthew 25:31-46 . This week's Diocesan Reflection on this Gospel passage is given by the Bishop Alison White, Bishop of Hull; you can watch Bishop Alison's Reflection at this link: https://vimeo.com/480729733 .
Due to the Covid19 Lockdown in England from 5th November 2020 Public Worship in our Churches is suspended until 3rd December 2020.

There will be no services at Stainton or Brookfield on Sundays the 8th, 15th, 22nd or 29th November 2020; and

there will be no mid-week Communion Service at Brookfield on Wednesdays the 11th, 18th, or 25th November and 2nd December 2020.

During this lockdown period our Parish Priest Claire Todd will live-stream a service of Holy Communion from Brookfield Church each Sunday (*)  at 10.00am. You can watch these services live (or catch-up later) on the St Margaret of Scotland, Brookfield Facebook page at this link (you do not need a Facebook login to watch the services)

If you are unable to watch these Sunday services on-line please do use the sheet for "Worship at Home" prepared by Joan Mason that we will send out each week by separate e-mail.

What a difference a book makes!

It would be an interesting exercise to visit the home of each recipient of the Stainton e-News and see how many books there are (Editor's Note: if we ever move house we will need a separate removal van for our books!); and to realise that in some houses there are no books at all. Imagine being a child in such a house and being given a book for the first time in your life. Christmas won't be magical for every child. A special book gift can add sparkle.

“The Book Trust” is the UK's largest children's reading charity. Each year it reaches 3.9 million children across the UK with books, resources and support. If you have a little money spare this Christmastide you might like to support the Book Trust's 2020 Christmas Appeal which raises money to send book parcels to children who are vulnerable or in care.  This year, more so than ever before, there will be children who may not be looking forward to Christmas.

Their families might be facing challenging circumstances or significant hardship; and some children may be spending this Christmas away from their families for the first time. Your donation could help brighten Christmas for 14,250 children who are vulnerable or in care - that's 1,800 more children than last year. And for the first time, some parcels will be given out through community foodbanks to help some families who have been adversely affected by lockdowns and who are facing a difficult Christmas.

This year's books include: The Gruffalo Sound Book; Elmer: A Classic Collection; Through the Animal Kingdom; Our Planet; Wild Lives; and Guinness World Records 2021.

Each child will also receive a special letter, festive poster and bookmark by David McKee.
If this plan to add some sparkle to a vulnerable child's Christmas appeals to you it only costs £10 to send a special book. You can find all the details on the Book Trust website at this Link:

https://www.booktrust.org.uk/support-us/give-ten-pounds-today-and-bring-joy-to-a-vulnerable-child-this-christmas/ 

Advent Sunday "Gift Service"

Once again we are supporting the Salvation Army Christmas Appeal. Our church Gift day would have been on Advent Sunday, 29th November 2020, but because of lockdown we cannot hold a Service then . We urgently need gifts for families in difficulty at Christmas - can you help please?   We trust that during the lockdown you will find time to buy something to donate to this appeal (Editor's Note: this is "essential shopping", to support vulnerable children and families in need). We should be so pleased to receive your gifts of: New toys, games, children's books, chocolates, sweets, toiletries, and any other Christmas gifts.  

Please would you bring your gift unwrapped so that our friends at the Salvation Army in Trimdon Avenue can distribute the gift to a child of the appropriate age and gender. 

Your gift(s) may be: 

· left at 3 Fawcett Avenue, Stainton; or

· collected by Joan (please ring 01642 591667 to arrange this); or 

· brought to Stainton church-room on the 29th November 2020 between 10am and 12 noon; or

· taken to St Margaret's Church, Brookfield, on 29th November between 11.00am and 12.00 noon where Claire Todd will happily received them.

With all good wishes

Bob

Mr R G Ardley, Ashdale House, 26 Meldyke Lane, Stainton, Middlesbrough TS8 9AU

Tel:01642-284525
mailto:bob.ardley@ntlworld.com 
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